Community center planned

We are excited to announce that after over a year of its conception, our Hanama`ulu community is better equipped to answer questions about a much needed “Community Center”.  We now have a Community Center Committee which is comprised of members from our Hanama`ulu hometown.

In an article written by Lester Chang on July 1, 2006 in The Garden Island Newspaper we had front page coverage about a discussion for a “Community center for Hanama`ulu”.  Thanks to Eddie Sarita, a longtime community leader, the County Council has adopted a Resolution dated back on July 12, 2006 requesting that the administration negotiate and plan for a Community Center in Hanama`ulu.  “We are growing, Hanama`ulu town is going to be developed” were statements made by Mr. Sarita.  The center is needed because there is “nothing in Hanama`ulu for people to come to.”  When Hanama`ulu residents, including senior citizens want to hold events or participate in county programs, we have to go to other parts of the island.

Neighbors and friends within our Hanama`ulu town agree that our community has growing needs and therefore it is critical that there be a community/recreational center near our existing urban neighborhood.  We recognize that our needs are changing.  We now have the opportunity to plan and design a “state-of-the-art” technological facility for both young and old alike.  We look forward to our vision of having our very own recreational building(s) that could possibly include:

a) Meeting facilities

b) Covered Basketball/indoor sport gymnasium type building which would include martial arts and aerobics

c) Activity rooms or Ballrooms for conferences, banquets, dances, etc.

d) Kitchen facilities-certified by Board of Health

e) Computer room(s)

f) Evacuation Center

g) Lap pool.

h) Appropriate office space.

Committee members wish to express that this is just the beginning of a process that may take years to complete.  One main concern is the location of our Community Center.  Presently development by D. R. Horton-Schuler Homes is planned for new dwellings/multi-housing units in the area north of Hanamā’ulu that is known as the “Hanama`ulu Triangle” right across from Robert’s Bus Service.  Part of the proposal for the development includes discussions about giving six acres back to the community.  Of the (6) six acres, (3) three would be used as a “park-expansion” for King Kaumuali’i.  As of this writing, it is unclear whether the remaining (1) one acre be used for a community center and the last (2) two for a small business or switched around with one acre as the business and two for the community center.

The Community Center Committee has agreed that if only one acre is allocated for our center, we will try and negotiate with other adjoining landowners for property nearby that may be developed and utilized for our Hanama`ulu Community Center.  With the help of key people from our community, and proper funding, our Committee is confident that we will see our plans and dreams become reality!

Should you want to become a part of our Community Center Committee, please contact Mrs. Dale Matsuura @ 346-2623.

Hanama`ulu Neighborhood Association

P.O. Box 206 

Hanamaulu, HI  96715

Attention: Community Center Committee Chair

